YOUNG SCHOOL DISTRICT#5



P. O. Box 390 - 46878 Highway 288, Young, Arizona 85554 Phone: (928)462-3244 Fax: (928)462-3283 Chad Knippen, Ph.D., Superintendent Brittney Leopold, Business Manager

Superintendent's Newsletter November 2024

I can't believe November is already here. Last month was full of events. It looks like we will slow down a bit this month.

On Thursday, October 31st, students can wear their Halloween costume to school. They can wear it all day as long as it does not interfere with their learning and masks can only be worn during the parade. We will be having our Trick-or-Treat parade through the building at 10:30am. Parents are welcome to attend in the front office. We ask please no gory or super scary costumes out of respect for younger students.

I would like to thank the community for the aluminum can donations. This has helped and will continue to help support the DC trip for students.

I would also like to thank everyone who helped out with the YPS Halloween Carnival. It took numerous volunteers and many, many hours to bring this together. Even though it was a lot of work, it was a huge success!. Again, thank you to all who contributed!

Board Docs is an online program to house our Governing board agendas and minutes. This program has been implemented and the link to the site is on the Young Public School Website. This program will streamline document sharing for board members and meetings and save time and money on printing and copies.

There is a Board meeting Monday, November 4 at 6:00 pm. The meeting will be held in the Boardroom.

Coming in the next couple of weeks we will have a Fall Parent Survey and Fall Community Survey for Young Public Schools. We will gather your feedback to help us with our planning as the year moves forward. This year the surveys will be completed online via a phone or computer. Please be on the lookout for the surveys. Your feedback is important to us.

School will be closed on November 11 in observance of Veteran's Day. If you served our country, thank you!

Skate Night is Thursday, November 21st.

Thanksgiving break will take place on Wednesday, November 27th and Thursday, November 28th. School will not be in session on these days.

Our "C" word for the month of November is Collaboration. We will focus on Collaboration during the month and recognize students who show Collaboration during this time.

We still have space available in our 5-star Preschool Program here at YPS. The program is only \$100 per month and is in session Monday through Thursday until 11am. We do have scholarships available for families that may need assistance to cover the tuition costs. Please contact the school office for more information.

Looks like the much colder Fall temperatures have arrived and are here to stay this time. Please remember to have your child(ren) dress accordingly with proper closed-toe footwear, jacket/coat, pants, etc.